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key research activities to describe the
research ORD intends to accomplish to
meet the long-term goals and objectives
as set forth in the Agency’s Strategic
Plan. The Committee will also meet
with Agency officials to discuss the
Agency’s FY 2002 budget and to begin
to plan for its review of the President’s
FY 2003 S&T budget request for EPA .

Charge to the Committee—The charge
questions for the review of the
Multiyear Plans are: (1) Does the multi-
year plan convey the Office of Research
and Development’s strategic research
plans for the subject area in an
understandable fashion and at an
appropriate level of detail?; (2) Do the
long term goals and underlying science
questions identified in the plan address
the most important areas of scientific
uncertainty in the subject area?; (3) Does
the proposed scope of work proposed by
the Office of Research and Development
complement research by others?; (4)
Would accomplishing the annual
performance goals allow the Office of
Research and Development to both
achieve the long term goals and answer
the science questions identified in the
plan?; (5) Would accomplishing the
annual performance measures clearly
demonstrate that the associated annual
performance goal was attained?; and (6)
Does the plan clearly describe the
outcomes that the Office of Research
and Development will achieve through
the proposed research

For Further Information—Members of
the public desiring additional
information about the meeting should
contact Dr. Jack Fowle, Designated
Federal Officer, Research Strategies
Advisory Committee (RSAC), USEPA
Science Advisory Board (1400A), Room
6450, 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW,
Washington, DC 20460; telephone/voice
mail at (202) 564–4547; fax at (202) 501–
0582; or via e-mail at
fowle.jack@epa.gov. For a copy of the
draft meeting agenda, please contact Ms.
Wanda Fields, Management Assistant at
(202) 564–4539 or by FAX at (202) 501–
0582 or via e-mail at
fields.wanda@epa.gov.

Materials that are the subject of this
review are available from Mr. Paul R.
Zielinski, Chief, Planning Staff, Office of
Science Policy of the Office of Research
and Development (202) 564–6772 or by
e-mail at zielinski.paul@epa.gov.

Providing Oral or Written
Comments—Members of the public who
wish to make a brief oral presentation to
the Committee must contact Dr. Fowle
in writing (by letter or by fax—see
previously stated information) no later
than 12 noon Eastern Time, Thursday,
October 11, 2001 in order to be included
on the Agenda. The request should

identify the name of the individual who
will make the presentation, the
organization (if any) they will represent,
any requirements for audio visual
equipment (e.g., overhead projector,
35mm projector, chalkboard, etc), and at
least 35 copies of an outline of the
issues to be addressed or the
presentation itself. See below for more
information on providing written or oral
comments.

2. Environmental Engineering
Committee—October 24–26, 2001

The Surface Impoundments Study
Subcommittee (SISS) of the
Environmental Engineering Committee
of the EPA Science Advisory Board will
meet on Wednesday through Friday,
October 24–26, 2001 at EPA
headquarters in Room 6013 of the Ariel
Rios Building, 1200 Pennsylvania
Avenue, NW., Washington, DC 20005.
The meeting will begin by 9 a.m. and
adjourn no later than 5 p.m. Eastern
Standard time on all days. This meeting
was originally scheduled for September
17–19, 2001 but was cancelled. For
further details, see 66 FR 30917–30920,
June 8, 2001.

Providing Oral or Written Comments at
SAB Meetings

It is the policy of the EPA Science
Advisory Board to accept written public
comments of any length, and to
accommodate oral public comments
whenever possible. The EPA Science
Advisory Board expects that public
statements presented at its meetings will
not be repetitive of previously
submitted oral or written statements.
Oral Comments: In general, each
individual or group requesting an oral
presentation at a face-to-face meeting
will be limited to a total time of ten
minutes. For teleconference meetings,
opportunities for oral comment will
usually be limited to no more than three
minutes per speaker and no more than
fifteen minutes total. Deadlines for
getting on the public speaker list for a
meeting are given above. Speakers
should bring at least 35 copies of their
comments and presentation slides for
distribution to the reviewers and public
at the meeting. Written Comments:
Although the SAB accepts written
comments until the date of the meeting
(unless otherwise stated), written
comments should be received in the
SAB Staff Office at least one week prior
to the meeting date so that the
comments may be made available to the
committee for their consideration.
Comments should be supplied to the
appropriate DFO at the address/contact
information noted above in the
following formats: one hard copy with

original signature, and one electronic
copy via e-mail (acceptable file format:
WordPerfect, Word, or Rich Text files
(in IBM–PC/Windows 95/98 format).
Those providing written comments and
who attend the meeting are also asked
to bring 25 copies of their comments for
public distribution.

General Information—Additional
information concerning the EPA Science
Advisory Board, its structure, function,
and composition, may be found on the
SAB Website (http://www.epa.gov/sab)
and in The FY2000 Annual Report of
the Staff Director which is available
from the SAB Publications Staff at (202)
564–4533 or via fax at (202) 501–0256.
Committee rosters, draft Agendas and
meeting calendars are also located on
our website.

Meeting Access—Individuals
requiring special accommodation at
these meetings, including wheelchair
access to the conference room, should
contact the relevant DFO at least five
business days prior to the meeting so
that appropriate arrangements can be
made.

Dated: September 21, 2001.
Donald G. Barnes,
Staff Director, EPA Science Advisory Board.
[FR Doc. 01–24380 Filed 9–27–01; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
AGENCY

[FRL–7069–5]

Public Water System Supervision
Program Revisions for the State of
Indiana

AGENCY: Environmental Protection
Agency.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: Public notice is hereby given
in accordance with the provisions of
section 1413 of the Safe Drinking Water
Act, as amended, 42 U.S.C. 300g-2, and
subpart B of 40 CFR. part 142, the
National Primary Drinking Water
Regulations (NPDWR), that the State of
Indiana is revising its approved Public
Water System Supervision (PWSS)
primacy program. On December 8, 1999,
the Indiana Department of
Environmental Management (IDEM)
adopted the NPDWR. On August 19,
1998, the U.S. Environmental Protection
Agency (U.S. EPA) promulgated a final
rule in 63 FR 44511–44536 requiring
community water systems to prepare
and provide customers annual
Consumer Confidence Reports (CCRs).
The U.S. EPA has reviewed Indiana’s
application to revise its PWSS primacy
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program in order to adopt the federal
CCR rule.

On April 28, 1998, U.S. EPA also
promulgated a final rule to revise the
definition of ‘‘Public Water System’’
found at 42 U.S.C. 300f(4)(A), 63 FR
23361–23368. The U.S. EPA has
completed its review of Indiana’s
application to revise its PWSS primacy
program to conform with the revised
definition of ‘‘Public Water System.’’

The U.S. EPA has determined that the
Indiana rules meet the requirements of
the federal rules. Therefore, the U.S.
EPA has determined that these State
program revisions are no less stringent
than the corresponding federal
regulations, and is proposing to approve
IDEM’s rule revisions.

This proposed approval includes the
entire adopted Indiana Consumer
Confidence Report Rule and the Public
Water System Definition.

All interested parties are invited to
submit written comments on these
proposed determinations, and may
request a public hearing on or before
October 29, 2001. If a public hearing is
requested and granted, the
corresponding determinations shall not
became effective until such time
following the hearing, at which the
Regional Administrator issues an order
affirming or rescinding this action.

Requests for public hearing should be
addressed to: David Horak (WG–15J),
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency,
Region 5, 77 West Jackson Boulevard,
Chicago, Illinois 60604–3590.

Any request for a public hearing shall
include the following: (1) The name,
address, and telephone number of the
individual, organization, or other entity
requesting a hearing; (2) a brief
statement of the requesting person’s
interest in the Regional Administrator’s
determinations and of information that
the requesting person intends to submit
at such hearing; and (3) the signature of
the individual making the request, or, if
the request is made on behalf of an
organization or other entity, the
signature of a responsible official of the
organization or other entity.

Notice of any hearing shall be given
not less than fifteen (15) days prior to
the time scheduled for the hearing. Such
notice will be made by the Regional
Administrator in the Federal Register
and in newspapers of general
circulation in the State of Indiana. A
notice will be sent to the person(s)
requesting the hearing as well as to the
State of Indiana. The hearing notice will
include a statement of purpose,
information regarding the time and
location, and the address and telephone
number where interested persons may
obtain further information. The Regional

Administrator will issue an order
affirming or rescinding his
determination upon review of the
hearing record. Should the
determination be affirmed, it will
become effective as of the date of the
order.

Should no timely and appropriate
request for a hearing be received, and
should the Regional Administrator not
elect to hold a hearing on his own
motion, these determinations shall
become effective on October 29, 2001.
Please bring this notice to the attention
of any persons known by you to have an
interest in these determinations.

All documents related to these
determinations are available for
inspection between the hours of 8:30
a.m. and 4:30 p.m., Monday through
Friday, at the following offices:
Indiana Department of Environmental

Management, Office of Water Quality,
Drinking Water Branch, 100 N. Senate
Avenue, P.O. Box 6015, Indianapolis,
Indiana 46206–6015

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency,
Region 5, Ground Water and Drinking
Water Branch (WG–15J), 77 West
Jackson Boulevard, Chicago, Illinois
60604–3590

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
David Horak, Region 5, Ground Water
and Drinking Water Branch, at the
Chicago address given above, telephone
(312) 353–4306.
(Section 1413 of the Safe Drinking
Water Act, as amended (1996) , and 40
CFR 142.10 of the National Primary
Drinking Water Regulations)

Dated: August 28, 2001.
Norman Niedergang,
Acting Regional Administrator, Region 5.
[FR Doc. 01–24375 Filed 9–27–01; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS
COMMISSION

Notice of Public Information
Collection(s) Being Reviewed by the
Federal Communications Commission,
Comments Requested

September 21, 2001.
SUMMARY: The Federal Communications
Commission, as part of its continuing
effort to reduce paperwork burden
invites the general public and other
Federal agencies to take this
opportunity to comment on the
following information collection, as
required by the Paperwork Reduction
Act of 1995, Public Law 104–13. An
agency may not conduct or sponsor a
collection of information unless it
displays a currently valid control

number. No person shall be subject to
any penalty for failing to comply with
a collection of information subject to the
Paperwork Reduction Act (PRA) that
does not display a valid control number.
Comments are requested concerning (a)
whether the proposed collection of
information is necessary for the proper
performance of the functions of the
Commission, including whether the
information shall have practical utility;
(b) the accuracy of the Commission’s
burden estimate; (c) ways to enhance
the quality, utility, and clarity of the
information collected; and (d) ways to
minimize the burden of the collection of
information on the respondents,
including the use of automated
collection techniques or other forms of
information technology.
DATES: Written comments should be
submitted on or before November 27,
2001. If you anticipate that you will be
submitting comments, but find it
difficult to do so within the period of
time allowed by this notice, you should
advise the contact listed below as soon
as possible.
ADDRESSES: Direct all comments to Les
Smith, Federal Communications
Commissions, 445 12th Street, SW.,
Room 1—A804, Washington, DC 20554
or via the Internet to lesmith@fcc.gov.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For
additional information or copies of the
information collections contact Les
Smith at (202) 418–0217 or via the
Internet at lesmith@fcc.gov.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION OMB
Control Number: 3060–0920.

Title: Application for Construction
Permit for a Low Power FM Broadcast
Station.

Form Number: FCC 318.
Type of Review: Extension of

currently approved collection.
Respondents: Not-for-profit

institutions; state, local or tribal
government.

Number of Respondents: 2,500.
Estimated time per response: 1 hour

30 minutes for new or major change
applications; 45 minutes for minor
change applications.

Frequency of Response: Reporting, on
occasion.

Total annual burden: 6,315.
Total annual costs: $0.
Needs and Uses: FCC Form 318 is

required to apply for a construction
permit for a new LPFM station or to
make changes in the existing facilities of
such a station. The data is used by FCC
staff to determine whether an applicant
meets basic statutory and regulatory
requirements to become a Commission
licensee and to ensure that the public
interest would be served by grant of the
application.
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